
  

 

News & Views 

Mawsley 

 September 2012    

You can’t have a front page 

without a picture - and I 

think this is a good one. 

Bob Littler and Richard 

Barnwell at the opening of 

The Centre in 2007. They 

have both been involved 

from the very beginning in 

getting the village off to a 

good start and are both still 

working  on our behalf. A 

very good reason to put 

their picture on the front 

page!  Editor 

 

Be part of it! 

The trouble with moving to a new place is that it can be difficult, and take time, to feel part of the community you move 
into. You often hear people joke that they’ve only been there for 20 years so have not yet been accepted: that they are 
still ‘incomers’. They find that they can’t change things because ‘it’s always been done like that here’. When these 
people tell you about their village it will often be in terms of ‘they’ do this or that. 

Well, it’s not like that in Mawsley! What happens here is what ‘we’ do, not what ‘they’ do. We are all ‘incomers’. 
Nothing has been done the same way or by the same people here for  twenty years. The way it works here is that if you 
have a good idea for something and a bit of energy then you just get on and do it. Mawsley Fun Day turning into 
Mawsley Fete is a good example - over the years it has moved from May, to June to July and there have been four 
different organisers over the last  five years.  It’s always been good, but never the same. 

There are a few people who have been involved for a long time but none of them is wanting to do it all. They provide 
continuity but they need help and fresh blood and new ideas. When these people ask for help they genuinely do need 
help. Bob Littler cannot, singlehandedly, complete all the requirements of the bid for funding for the older children’s 
play area. There’s a lot to do in a short time to a required standard if we are to get the money.  So if there’s something 
on that list on page 3 that you could help with - be part of it. 

And Martin Bentley can’t run Bonfire Night on his own - our insurers would 
not permit it even if he was superman. Why not be part of it? 

The same applies to News & Views. The ‘Views’ part of it is for what ‘you’ 
think. This time a few of you have responded by letter to what was published 
in July, so this is the first time that we possibly have more Views than News. 
Brilliant! More please! It was parking and maintenance that sparked that 
reaction. Hopefully you will find something in this issue as well to interest, 
amuse or annoy you. Don’t keep it to yourself - please send your comments 
in, especially if you’ve never done so before. 

I look forward to hearing from you. Be part of it! 

          Editor 

Inside News & Views: 

MVA    Page 3 

Parish Council  Page 7 

What’s On  Pages  10 - 11 

Letters  Pages 12 - 14 
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Mawsley Day Nursery is a privately owned, new, purpose-built facility which accommodates 106 children aged from 3 months 
to 11 years. Each room has the luxury of a secure garden where children have regular access to explore the vegetable patch, 
willow dome and the nature corner. Whether sun, rain or snow, we provide the best opportunities for exploration of our 
wonderful and enriching environment. 
 
Aside from the garden, there are many other opportunities for the children to extend 
their skills with a range of available activities, toys and resources. The well-
defined and spacious indoor areas allow the children to readily identify the 
location of activities and the areas which interest them. We love messy 
play! From cornflour gloop, mushy peas, gelli-baff, chopped 
tomatoes, baked beans and paint (or even better, all these 
malleable resources mixed into one!) The messier the better! 
Another firm favourite is without a doubt, heuristic play – the 
opportunities are endless! 
 
In addition to this, we provide a nature playgroup (Willows 
Wonderland) which allows children to climb trees, make mud pies 
and simply spend time running around an open field. We also have the 
added bonus of a sensory room which consists of dimmed lighting, 
projection lighting equipment, fibre optic lights, bubble tubes, disco ball, 
mirrors and soft cushioning. This room offers a relaxing and calm environment where 
children can interact, control and investigate through their sensory exploration. 
 
The nursery is eco-friendly and we believe that the children should learn the importance of protecting their environment. We 
encourage children to grow their own food and help to prepare it for their yummy nursery meals and snacks. By ensuring our 
heartbeat awarded menus are nutritious and well-balanced and by staff leading the children by good example, we encourage 
all children to enjoy their food. We emphasize the importance of recycling too, mainly by encouraging children to use recycling 
bins and of course, the firm favourite activity, junk modelling! 
 
The nursery curriculum adheres to the Early Years Foundation Stage where a large emphasis is based on independence 
through “free-choice play” which allows children to lead their experiences through personal interests. This enables children 
the opportunity to participate without any adult intervention allowing them to produce whatever they desire from an activity 
of their choice. 
 
We believe in embedding traditional values, such as manners, respect for themselves  and others and basic life skills. We are 
sure many of you can remember a time with no mobile phones, computers or endless hours of TV, just plain old time spent 
playing with pots and pans, making dens behind the sofa, climbing trees and general innocent mischief. Although we cannot 
turn back time, we try our best to provide a balance of old and new.  
 
The nursery cooperates closely with the village school and together they engender strong community links between the 
children and staff alike. In this way, regular communication between nursery practitioners, teachers and parents enhances 
awareness of the needs or support a child may 
require. We aim to prepare every child as best 
possible for their adventure to school and 
working so closely with the school ensures our 
children experience a smooth transition. 
 
Please feel free to contact us for more 
information! 
We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Free registration with 

this advert. Worth £50. 

 

14 Barnwell Court, Mawsley   kidslh@aol.co.uk       www.mawsleydaynursery.co.uk 

01536 791609 
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 Mawsley Villagers Association Update 

Bonfire Night 
Sat 3rd November 

Help needed 
 
As summer draws to a close it’s time to 
think about November and bonfires. 
 
For those of you who missed last year's 
Bonfire Night we had a super display 
together with bonfire, and it was a great 
night. 
 
Preparations for this year are already 
underway, but as ever it all depends on 
people putting a little time in to help; be it  

selling entry tickets,  

selling raffle tickets,  

acting as crowd marshals or  

simply helping with the  
preparation on the day. 

 
If you are willing to help please could you 
contact me, Martin Bentley,at 

bentley_m1@sky.com 
 
All offers of help will be very much 
appreciated. 
 

Martin Bentley   Tel 799644 

Baby & Toddler Group 
 

Mawsley’s Thursday morning Baby & Toddler Group has 
a new leadership team and a new look. 
 
A handful of village mums, all associated with and supported by Mawsley 
Church, will be running the popular group when it returns on September 6.  
 
In addition to keeping popular features such as snack time, dressing up and 
the sing-a-long farewell, a number of new elements will be added. The 
group is introducing a junk modelling table, a craft table, dedicated story 
area and home area which will have a different activity each week. All of 
these will be tied together by a different theme each half term.  
 
The baby area has been given a make-over to try to make it more 
comfortable for breast and bottle feeding and a high chair is now available 
for the use of any babies being weaned.   
 
The group is still aimed at all pre-school children, from birth to five, and 
everyone who attends is invited to make suggestions about how the group 
should develop going forwards. 
 
The team is keen to restock toys and are seeking donations of good quality 
items.  
 

The group will now run from 9.15am to 11am every Thursday at The 
Centre at Mawsley during term time.  
 
For more information call:  

Mandy on 07716 116103,   Anthea on 07596 022525,  
Rachael on 07990 942164    or  Laura on 07742 108488.  

 

We need just one final push!! 
Things are looking promising re the older children’s 
play area. However there is some final work to do 
before we can get a commitment for all the funding. 
 
I no longer have the time to do all this myself, so the 
MVA needs your help. 
 
What do we need to do? 

 get further quotes for the equipment and installation; 

 finalise a project plan, showing a timeline of installation; 

 finalise the layout of the site; determining where each 
piece of equipment will go; 

 design, cost out and organise landscaping; 
this all then gives rise to a schedule of claims for release of 
funds. 

Older Children’s Play Area 

Mawsley Villagers Association 

Annual General Meeting 

will be held on Sunday 7th October 

at 12 noon at The Centre 

All Welcome 

Following the appeal in the previous News & Views for someone to take over the 
MVA’s Baby & Toddler Group as Sarah Hart had resigned, I am delighted to be 
able to say that the MVA has appointed a team of four village mums to take it on. 
This has been a very successful, fun and informal group and I’m sure the new 
team will continue its role as a great way for mums and their children to meet 
and relax.        Bob Littler 

All this must be completed by the end of 
November; I know that sounds a long way 
away but it isn’t! 
 
So how can you get in touch to offer to 
help? 
 

There will be an informal meeting for 
prospective helpers at The Centre on 
Monday 17th September, at 8:00. Please 

just turn up.  If you can’t make that then email 
me:  

boblittler@btconnect.com 
 
I’m sorry to have to say this, but unless people come 
forward to help then the project is likely to lapse. 
     Bob Littler 

mailto:boblittler@btconnect.com
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WOLD FARM 

  
  
  
  

Superior 
Bed & Breakfast 

In large period farmhouse in  
Old village 

En suite rooms & family suite 
Tel: 01604 781258 

  Silver Award 

To advertise in Mawsley News & Views 

please contact Pat Rowley on 

 791881 or  email rowleypj@btinternet.com 

                                                     Cleaning your house after a long day at 
work is probably the last thing you need. You deserve to come home & 
find that everything is clean, tidy and welcoming. Kettering Domestic 
Cleaning is a reliable team of efficient, honest & hardworking Cleaners 
with years of professional experience in housecleaning for domestic 
residences. We can do a one-off clean or a weekly or fortnightly 
schedule to suit you. 

 

Don’t do your dirty work. We can do your 
Domestic Cleaning professionally! 

Call us now on our 24 hour helpline 0845 117 4444 to 
discuss your domestic cleaning needs - we will be happy to 

make a home visit to provide a tailored quotation. 

 

 

0845 117 4444 Kettering 
Domestic 
Cleaning 

 

A big Hello from the new proprietors of 

Coffee at No. 9. 

We would like to introduce ourselves to Mawsley 

and welcome you all in for a coffee and a chat. 

Please feel free to advise us on your culinary 

favourites. 

Mi casa es su casa! 

We would also like to say a big thank you and 

farewell to Chris who has been a big help  in the 

handover. We’re sure he will be missed by all. 

Chris would also like to say thank you to all his 

customers over the last 2 years. 

Heather & Luke xx 

     Add us on 

COFFEE AT NO.9   9 BARNWELL COURT   TEL. 07502227368 

OPEN: TUES 8.30AM- 4PM / WED TO FRI 8AM - 4PM / SAT 9AM - 3PM  

 

 

Debi’s super haircuts are available in 

Mawsley in the comfort of your own home!  

Happy to do hair every day of the 

week! Also short notice 

appointments available and 

evening appointments @ your 

home. 

I will be available to do: 

 Cut and Blow drys 

 Wet cuts 

 Blow drying  

 Hair parties ( 4+ discounts) 

 Wedding hair 

 foiling 

 colouring 

 straightening 

 perming 

Call Call Call nownownow   on 07850 374191on 07850 374191on 07850 374191   

Hair party packages 

Why not gather four friends and make 

a party of having fun whilst your hair 

styled? I will provide a bottle of white 

wine and a bottle of rose, nibbles and 

cupcakes and hair magazines to decide 

your perfect look!! Let the party begin! 

Ring on the number below for more 

details on party package prices! 

The next issue is due out on  
24th October.  

Adverts, payments and articles to be with 
the editor by Friday 12th October. 
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 Tel:   01536 799528            ‘The Centre at Mawsley’ 

Mawsley Bumps and Buggies Group 
  

At The Centre – in the bar 

Every Monday during term time 

Starts 9am 

70p each, includes a tea/coffee 

 

For more information please contact  

Sarah on 790517. 

Ch i l dren’ s   

Halloween 

Party   
at The Centre at Mawsley 

Friday 26th October    5.30 - 9pm 

Disco, buffet and craft activities. 

Tickets on sale now from The 

Centre.  £5 per child. 

Dates for your diary from The Centre  

Saturday 1st December 2012    

Celebrate Christmas at The Centre 

 Father Christmas turning the Christmas 

tree lights on 

 Children’s Christmas party 

 Mulled wine & Mince Pies 

 Christmas craft activities 

 

Monday 31st December 2012  

New Year’s Eve Family party 

8pm until 1am 

 Free Entry 

 

FURTHER DETAILS IN THE NEXT 

NEWSLETTER AND ON THE WEBSITE – 

www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 

Regular Events at The Centre 

The 1st Tuesday of the month 

is CURRY NIGHT at The 

Centre. Delicious home made 

curry served between 6pm and 

9pm. £6.50 for a curry and a 

pint. There is no need to book. 

QUIZ NIGHT 

Join the monthly quiz at 
The Centre. The quiz takes 
place on the last Thursday 
of every month in the bar. 
Starts at 8pm. 

Further details on all events at The Centre can 
be found at www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 

That’s also the place to see the programme for 
our big screen sports coverage. 

LUNCH ON A  TUESDAY 

Every Tuesday 

12 noon until 1.30pm 

Enjoy a delicious  

homemade lunch  

for £5 

The Centre at Mawsley is taking part in the  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 28th September    -   11am until 3pm 

Supporting the work of Macmillan Cancer Support 

http://www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk/
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Local and reliable Gas Safe registered 

Heating Engineer 

  

 Boiler installations, servicing and breakdowns 

 Bathroom installations and general plumbing 

 Landlord certificates  

  No fees for estimates 

 See Mawsley Forum for customer references 

  

 
  

Call Paul at Mawsley Village on: 
07838 191617 or 01536 791597  

  

  

All work insured, guaranteed 
and delivered with care 

P. VINCENT 

MUSIC MAKERS! 
  

Come and join in the Music Makers fun: 

 singing-movement-instruments-puppets 

For babies to pre-schoolers  
 

MAWSLEY – The Centre 

Wednesdays - 10am & 11am  

  

TITCHMARSH -The Pavilion Thursdays – 9.30am 
  

CRANFORD - Village Hall Mondays  

 10am, 11am & 2pm 
  

 45-minute sessions  

        only £4 per child and  

    £2 per subsequent sibling 

  

Booking Essential 

Contact Naomi Cooper 

07815 293893; 01832 731953 

musicmakersnorthants@gmail.com   

OPEN DAY - WED 10TH OCT  

mailto:tc.coops@virgin.net
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From Mawsley Parish Council 

What does it feel like to be adopted?  

Mawsley can’t answer that question…. Yet. But following 
the September Parish Council meeting, we at least know a 
little more about where we are with many of the areas 
that fall within Kettering Borough Council’s (KBC)
responsibility. 

Julia Becket, Deputy Chief Executive of KBC, kindly 
accepted our request to come to the meeting and update 
us on a number of issues we’ve been chasing over the 
months and years. There was a good turn-out of villagers 
too, giving us a great opportunity to have a really strong 
discussion on these issues, and demonstrating the level of 
concern residents share with us on the Parish Council at 
the incredibly slow pace of progress. 

Playing Field 

There’s good news, in that the playing field is close to 
becoming a Queen Elizabeth II Field in Trust, providing a 
level of protection for this valuable community open 
space in perpetuity, which will be great for the village. It’s 
just a case of getting the paperwork sorted out now. 

Public Open Spaces 

Other areas of public open space are now close to 
adoption by KBC, with a commuted sum being negotiated 
with Taylor Wimpey (TW). This sum is a figure agreed 
between the two parties that TW hand over with the land 
to cover the cost of on going maintenance, normally for a 
period of 10 years, preventing KBC having a sudden 
increase in costs. Julia did indicate that while there is no 
set timescale for these negotiations, the belief was we 
were looking at weeks or months at worst before 
agreement is reached. 

The Parish Council have in the past, prepared a map of 
such areas to try to ensure none get ‘missed’ and we’re 
happy at this stage with the progress now being made. It’s 
taken a long time to get to this point, without doubt, but 
it at last looks like that light at the end of the tunnel isn’t a 
bloke with a torch coming the other way! 

Eco Meadow 

The wild flower meadow, off School Road across the road 
from the school, has been inspected by the Wildlife Trust, 
at the Parish Council’s request. They say it’s performing 
well so far, although it will take time to establish, with the 
right maintenance and mowing programme being key to 
this process. KBC are talking to TW about how much their 
budget for these works will achieve and whether KBC’s 
own team can deliver more for the same money. Either 
way, at long last, this area is finally showing signs of 
getting to a point where we want it to be. 

 

Roads and pavements 

While the adoption of the roads and pavements is the 
responsibility of the County Council and not the Borough 
Council, we have an assurance from Julia she will discuss 
this with colleagues at County level, to make sure 
progress is as quick as it can be, recognising again it’s 
been a long time getting to this stage and our patience 
isn’t infinite. All Mawsley’s roads are included in these 
discussions and are intended to be finished and adopted.  

Unfortunately, adoption of the areas of the village that 
are currently owned by David Wilson Homes appears, on 
the face of it, to be a little less advanced. There have been 
some concerns recently that these areas wouldn’t get 
adopted, or DWH were going to stop maintaining them. 
There was a short ‘blip’ in what has otherwise been 
excellent maintenance. Some misunderstanding of the 
processes involved and perhaps the messages being sent 
out, along with this short-lived pause in maintenance, 
understandably stirred these fears. At the time of our 
meeting on 3rd September, KBC were awaiting a response 
from the DWH board to their suggestion of a suitable 
figure for the commuted sum to enable adoption to take 
place. So it looks like the situation is a lot better than 
some had feared. Negotiations are ongoing and at least 
KBC and DWH are talking to each other on this, with a 
clear desire from both sides to get things buttoned up. 

Finally 

This is by no means a full and comprehensive answer to 
all our collective questions. We don’t know dates for the 
various steps involved in getting the roads, pavements 
and open spaces adopted, for instance. Nor is it likely 
there will ever be fixed dates for this process. This also 
isn’t a full list of all the discussion that took place on the 
night. It’s more aimed at showing there is a clear 
commitment from KBC to recognise the improvements in 
communication needed to keep the village up to date 
with progress. Julia has demonstrated this by saying she’ll 
get us a progress report for our next meeting on October 
1st. There’s also a determination the part of KBC, echoed 
by the drive demonstrated by Chris Leeson, Taylor 
Wimpey’s representative who came to our July meeting, 
to get Mawsley finished.  

Properly.  
As intended.  
As promised.  
For the benefit and hopefully to the 
satisfaction of all the village. 
 
 
Peter Thomas 
Chair, Mawsley Parish Council 

Peter Thomas, Chair of Mawsley Parish Council, reports here on the  informative meeting which took place last 

week. Fourteen residents and representatives from Kettering  Borough Council also attended. 
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FREE 4 WEEK TRIAL BEGINNERS COURSE 

MONDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2012 AT 5.30PM 

AND EVERY MONDAY THEREAFTER 

MAIN HALL 

THE CENTRE AT MAWSLEY  

MONDAY 

17th  
SEPTEMBER 
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Contemporary Indian & Bangladeshi 
Takeaway 

  
OPEN 7 DAYS INCLUDING BANK HOLIDAYS  

5pm - 11pm 
  

Free delivery to Mawsley & surrounding villages 

10% DISCOUNT ON COLLECTIONS 

  

TEL: 01536 791108/791018 

  

www.india2mawsley.com 

  

2 BARNWELL COURT, MAWSLEY, 

NORTHANTS NN14 1GA 

  

 

Are you looking for an 

extra income? 
 

Call Claire Wallis 

now on 

01536 480150 or 

07725975102 
 

If you would like a simple part-time, home 

based business and you are honest, ethical 

and would like to develop an extra income 

of £500-£3,000 a month without 

compromising your present career or family 

life. 
Independent Distributor of Forever Living Products 

Forever Living Products, Longbridge Manor, Warwick, CV34 6RB 

Members of the Direct Selling Association 

  Christmas Tree 
 
As everyone can see, the Christmas tree 
planted last year at The Centre has 
unfortunately died. Not really a surprise 
given that it had to be dug up and 
transplanted.   With a large tree this is 

always a risky undertaking and, despite best efforts 
with watering etc., it didn’t survive.   Consequently, 
it now needs to be replaced.   We are very grateful 
to the Parish Council and the MVA who have 
generously given in the past so, this time, we feel 
that it is up to Mawsley villagers to raise the money 
for a replacement tree and some lights to go on it. 
 
MAD are pushing the appeal forward and we would 
ask any other village groups (or individuals) if they 
could possibly make a contribution – any amount 
would be very welcome.   We already have £80 
donated from Open Gardens day. 
 
If you feel you can help, please contact Vic Cope on 
799643 and let us know how much you feel able to 
give.   We will then be able to get the ball rolling as 
soon as ever possible and, hopefully, we will have a 
replacement tree in time for the village Christmas 
festivities. 
Thank you in anticipation of your help. 

 

Vic Cope M.A.D. 

Mawsley Amateur Dramatics Society 
Pantomime 2013 – Aladdin 
 
Calling all talented actors and actresses?!  Oh all right, 
then – anyone who can learn a few lines and doesn’t 
mind making a fool of themselves like the rest of us! 
 
Auditions have now taken place for MADS’ 2013 
pantomime, Aladdin, but we still have some parts up for 

grabs.  There are both speaking and 
non-speaking parts still available.  
Also, we still have a few places to fill 
in our chorus which is ideal for 
younger children and will involve 
some short dance routines and short 
non-speaking parts. 
 

If you would like to take part, please contact Gareth by e-
mail garethn@hotmail.fr or phone (01536) 790864 as soon 
as possible.  Definitive casting will take place by the end of 
September.  (Please note I won’t be available during part of 
September, but will respond to messages as soon as I can). 
 
The pantomime will take place in early February 2013 and 
rehearsals start at the end of September. 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported us at the Village Fête 
day – we hope you enjoyed the jousting event! 
 

Gareth Norris 

New  Menu 

mailto:garethn@hotmail.fr
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Friday 14th September 

 

You are invited to attend the  

Annual Ball  
at The Centre at Mawsley. 

 
Saturday 17th November  
7.30pm until 12.30am 

 
Dinner served at 8.15pm 

3 course sit down meal 
Disco 

Drink on arrival 
Table service for drinks 

Black tie and ball gowns 
 

Tickets £30 per person 
Available from Sarah on 790517 

          THURSDAY 27TH SEPT  

        3PM TO 7PM 

COME ALONG TO OUR SECOND GREAT 

SALE, START YOUR CHRISTMAS 

SHOPPING NOW!! 

FAMOUS BRANDS,  

LEATHER AND FASHION 

THE CENTRE AT MAWSLEY 

CALL 01536 791186 

HANDBAG & PURSE 

SALE 

 

 The Centre at Mawsley 

Saturday 29
th

 September - 8pm 

Tickets £10 each 

Telephone 01536 799528 

What ’s  On 
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DO YOU WANT DRIVING 

LESSONS? 

Prices start from £10 

www.andybdriving.com 

K 799583   /    07738901858 

  

It's Mawsley Bonfire & Fireworks Night again! 

 Saturday 3rd November 

  
Gates open 4.30pm  Hot food available from 4.30pm 

 
Guy competition judging at 5.45pm 

Open competition - lots of prizes. So have a go.  
Who can you make your Guy look like? 

  
Bonfire light-up at 6pm 
 
Fireworks at 6.30pm 
 
Outside Bar 

Tickets are £5 per adult. 
Children go free! (Must be 
supervised). 
  
  
The other stuff: 

 No sparklers please; this is an insurance requirement. 

 There will be no room for parking. 

 The site will be lit but you may find bringing a torch is helpful. 

Ticket promotion  

Buy your ticket in advance and get a 

£1 voucher to be spent on any drink 

at The Centre on the night. 

 

We will try to call at every house to 

sell tickets but they will also be on 

sale at The Centre from 1st October. 

 

Yes, we know it’s only September but you 

wouldn’t want to miss it! 

LIGHT UP THE SKY! 
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FREE CALL OUT 
  

NORTHAMPTONSHIRE DOMESTIC 
APPLIANCE SERVICES  

  

REPAIRS, SUPPLY, SERVICE & 

INSTALLATION OF 

  

  

  

  

  
  

SPECIALISTS IN: 

AEG, ZANUSSI, ELECTROLUX, 

BOSCH, NEFF, CANNON, 

HOTPOINT, AND ALL LEADING BRANDS 
  

FRIENDLY, HONEST SERVICE 
  

PHONE 01536 359596 or  

07963 331302 

210072 

 GAS & ELECTRIC COOKERS 

 WASHING MACHINES 

 TUMBLE DRYERS 

 DISHWASHERS 

 FRIDGES 

 

 

Professional dog grooming 
  

Bath and dry Health checks 
Nails clipped    Clipping   Scissoring 
Home dog boarding    Home visits 

for dog feeding & walking 
  

Call: 01536 521933 
Mob: 07906 163713 

doggiesdelight.vpweb.co.uk 

KETTERING 

DOGGIES DELIGHT 

Letters to the Editor 
In answer to the comments in the last 
newsletter from a Mawsley resident 
complaining that they don’t have 
convenient spaces to park their cars (and 
Taylor Wimpey  don’t help with the 
replacement of a nicely bricked layby on 
School Road with a pile of mud and weeds 
for no apparent sensible reason, thereby 
removing up to 3 parking spaces ) all I 
would ask is that if you have a parking 
area allocated to your property or garage, 
please use it.  If you however do not have 
either of these, and have to park in the 
streets, then please park considerately.  
For instance the Highway Code states - 
 
DO NOT stop or park - opposite or within 
10 metres (32 feet) of a junction, except 
in an authorised parking space 
 

For further information, the Highway Code 
can be found at - http://www.direct.gov.uk/
en/TravelAndTransport/Highwaycode/
DG_069860 
 

So please don't park opposite residential 
streets opening on to a T junction, near 
any junction or any particularly narrow 
areas of road thereby allowing vehicles 
wider than a bicycle to get past.  (All of 
these areas are even more difficult to 
navigate in the winter when there is snow 
and ice on the road).  In particular there is 
always the worry of emergency vehicles 
being restricted in access when one of our 
villagers are at their most vulnerable and 
in need of help.  Remember one day it 
might be you! (Name & address supplied) 

Dear Editor, 

I feel that it needs to be pointed out 
very clearly that Mawsley Village has 
a 20mph speed limit throughout the 
whole village.    However, it would 
seem that quite a number of drivers 
think this does not apply to them.   
We’ve all heard all the old excuses:-  
it’s a building site, I was late for 
work, I have a delivery schedule to 
keep up etc. etc.    Yes, this may be 
your reasoning but it cannot alter 
the fact that the 20mph limit is law 
and applies to everybody! 

You may ask yourself why a 20mph 
zone?   Mawsley has a very high 
proportion of young families living 
here which, by the law of averages, 
gives rise to a very large number of 
children.   The Government slogan is 
“Kill your speed not a child” so the 
reason is blatantly obvious.      

Vast numbers of children catch the 
school buses in the morning and 
arrive home in the same numbers 
late afternoon.   The clocks will soon 
go back making the mornings darker 
and so necessitating extra care from 
both pedestrians and motorists alike. 

Mawsley is a great place to live in – 
please, please adhere to the speed 
limit and keep it as safe as it possibly 
can be. 

Vic Cope  

Dear Editor 
 
I feel that something will have to 
be done about the inconsiderate 
drivers in the village. If the Parish 
Council can’t do anything then 
perhaps the Police can. 
 
In the past few days I have come 
across vehicles parked in front of 
the post box, with no room to 
park in front to post my mail, as 
the gap was right on top of the 
junction. I parked behind only to 
block the alleyway from the 
road ,which caused one driver to 
wait and block the road until I 
moved away. Yesterday whilst 
using the bus we had another 
comedian parking on The Green 
roundabout opposite the Centre 
but not in the bay, causing the bus 
driver to stop and juggle the bus 
past the obstruction by going onto 
the verge opposite and today 
some other comedian has parked 
by the drop kerb blocking the way 
to the surgery.  
 
Also we still have the problem of 
the white arrows needing painting 
in  Barnwell Court because there’ll 
be an accident with drivers not 
using the right way to exit. 
 

Mick Podd 
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Dear Editor 
 
Please may I have a pair of the rose 
coloured glasses that some residents 
in the village have when they look 
through them at the grass cutting and 
maintenance around the village, as 
every where I look the only 
maintenance I can see is what the 
residents themselves have done.  
 
Bring back T C Landscapers! At least 
they cut all the grass not just bits; 
they trimmed all the hedges and 
weed killed where necessary, unlike 
the fellows that do it now. I have lived 
in this village for almost 12years and 
I've never seen it look so tatty and 
unkempt.  

Beverley Gunton 
The reference in the last News & 
Views to the maintenance looking 
good was in an article supplied by 
Taylor Wimpey. 

Mawsley Baby and Toddler Group 

We finished the term with our leaver’s party. The children 
enjoyed playing with all the equipment provided by Aardvark 
soft play. The children going to school received a book and 
certificate and everyone was given a bag of gold chocolate 
coins.  

With Sienna starting school in September this was my last 
session. I would like to say a massive thank you to everyone 
for the cards and presents.  Thursday morning will seem very 
strange after 5 and a half years of Baby and Toddler Group!! 

Sarah Hart. 

 

Dear Editor 

Unadopted…why all the fuss? 
 

Many village residents are aware of the problems of living on our unadopted 
development for 12 years and the following are just some of the negatives.  
1. We have had problems with defective street lighting, foot path, road 

maintenance, landscaping and street cleaning. 
2. The value of a property can be negatively affected if a house is situated 

on a site that is not adopted. 
3. Legal complications and increased associated solicitors' costs can be 

experienced when dealing with the sale of a property on an unadopted 
site. 

4. Complications can be caused when looking at mortgage approvals. 
5. Unmaintained sewers can cause bad smells and hygiene issues. 
6. If the developer doesn’t get the site adopted the Local Authority in the 

future can serve notice on the residents of a scheme who are accountable 
and required to pay for any required works. 

7. Car insurance claims can sometimes be questioned if an accident has 
occurred on a private road (i.e. not adopted) 

8. We are not receiving any reduction in council tax or sewer discharge / 
water rates even though our roads and sewers are not adopted or being 
maintained by the council!!!! 

 
Unfortunately, the progress by the developers has been less than 
satisfactory, with just 2 Phases completed in the last 3 years with several 
interruptions in the work, resulting in even greater deterioration in some 
locations. 
 
As a result of recent problems with maintenance and landscaping services on 
the David Wilson (DWH) development, I and several other residents 
contacted senior personnel at DWH, Kettering Borough Council (KBC) and 
Northants County Council (NCC) and they have all listed financial restraints 
and negotiation issues on the adoption settlement and that 20% of the 
Mawsley site is not on the Phased Adoption Plan. 
 
I also raised this issue at the August 13th Mawsley Parish Council meeting 
with a request that they seek detailed information from KBC and NCC on the 
problems affecting the adoption process and that all residents are informed 
and can make a balanced judgement on the next course of action, such as 
referral to central government or independent advice.    

Tom Sanders 

Madam 
 
I note the comments re parking made 
in the previous News & Views. I have 
also noted, for over 10 years, that 
many drivers speed in the village . 
 
One answer is to park on the roads; it 
slows traffic down – to the benefit of 
all of us. 
 
Alarm cries re this being a cause of 
accidents are nonsense; there haven’t 
been any in 10 years and if there were 
they would be at low speed so no real 
damage. 
 
Yours 
Bob Littler 

See the report  (on page 7) of the Parish Council meeting at which these 
issues were discussed and information was supplied, and Taylor Wimpey’s 
report of progress (page 15). 

On behalf of the MVA, and indeed of the village’s 
Under 5s (some of whom are now over 9), I would like 
to thank Sarah for all the effort she put to make the 
Baby & Toddler group such a success. This went way 
beyond Sarah’s leading of the singing and actions of 
“the wheels on the bus”. Rarely have I seen this done 
so enthusiastically; and even more rarely the calls for 
a third encore coming from the lead singer.  
Thank you Sarah.  

Bob Littler 



14 

 

To advertise your business in  

Mawsley News & Views  
please contact Pat Rowley 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

01536 791881 

Hair by Chris 
         At Strands  

  78 High Street, Broughton  

 Friendly professional service for all the 

family        Easy parking 

 Evening appointments available 

Call Chris on 01536 791065 

Dear Friends in Mawsley 
 
I just wanted to say a special thank 
you to my many friends in 
Mawsley.  During the last 8 years I 
have met some really special 
friends and had excellent 
neighbours and I do thank you all 
for your kindnesses to me, 
especially when I broke my arm at 
the end of 2010, when meals were 
delivered and many helping hands 
and lifts were always available.  
 
I am now quite settled here in 
Rushden and enjoying life but will 
always remember my time in 
Mawsley, particularly in the early 
days when street lights were few 
and far between and we joined 
together in groups with torches in 
order to get to one of the village 
organisations! There was no 
Community Centre in those days 
and we made our own fun, and it 
was great.   
 
I will keep in touch and hope to see 
many of you from time to time. 
very best wishes and thanks again.   

Pat Ellis 

Local Carpentry firm with over 15 years 

experience 

  

New build….Renovation….Loft conversions 

Roofing….Windows….Doors….Floors 

Stairs….Kitchens….Wardrobes 

Parquet flooring….Bespoke joinery 

Decking….Pergolas….Fencing 

All aspects of carpentry 

Design and project management 

  

Main Street    Little Harrowden 

Mob: 07810504877   

Tel: 01933 678288 

Email: info@idcarpentry.com 

Website: www.idcarpentry.com 

I.D.Carpentry 

  

high quality woodwork 

 

 

..and (Not the) letters to the Editor 
Ma’am, 
 
Having watched in horror the daily combination of speeding traffic and 
congested traffic on Main Street, I feel that it is now time for me to propose 
the only solution to the daily traffic chaos we have to endure…………. the 
creation of Mawsley’s first Dual Carriageway! 
 
My logic is simple: 
1 – Straighten the road from the first entrance to the village through to the T-
Junction by the Doctors Surgery. 
2- Make this a Dual Carriageway and, at the same time, declare it an “Urban 
Freeway”. 
 
Simultaneously this will ensure the average speed of drivers on Main Street 
will be reduced to the national speed limit for dual carriageways of 70 mph 
AND ensure that cars cannot be parked on the carriageway thereby causing 
congestion. 
 
This may result in the foreshortening of several front gardens along Main 
Street and the removal of the Village Pond but, ultimately, I am sure that the 
improved traffic flow will be of great benefit to the underlying economic 
infrastructure. 
 
Alfred McAlpine. 

Ma’am 

Mi Casa Es Su Casa? Not if you don’t have a key or have not been invited. 

Mrs G Grump. 

 
 
 
Thank you to Howard Smith Paper who have donated 
the paper for Mawsley News & Views. 
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Programmed works drive forward 

 

Taylor Wimpey’s Regional Engineering Manager Chris 

Leeson is pleased to report that the road surfacing works 

in Phases 2 (Main Street & The Green), 4 (School Road) 

and 6 (Cransley Rise & Symonds Way) are nearing 

completion. The works will soon be ready to advance to 

the formal maintenance period with Northamptonshire 

County Council following the completion of the 

retrospective legal agreements. 

Tenders will be sought for the completion of the roads in 

Phase 3 (Loddington Way) during the first week of 

September, with work anticipated to commence in 

October. 

 

 

 

Drainage infrastructure inspections will take place as 

work progresses on Phase 3, while the two foul water 

pumping stations will be advanced to an adoptable 

standard in preparation for their handover to Anglian 

Water. 

 

Legal agreements with Anglian Water have also been 

formed for the drainage infrastructure for all of the Phase 

2 sewers, and will soon be signed. 

 

The open spaces and verges in Mawsley are also being 

maintained on a regular basis. 

 

Positive feedback 

A successful consultation period saw Mawsley residents 

provide plenty of positive feedback on a series of 

proposed revisions to line markings 

and junction arrangements in the 

village, with only very minor revisions 

made to the scheme. 

 

The work commenced during the final 

week of August and it was anticipated 

the new line marking schemes would 

be completed in time for the new 

school term, weather permitting. 

 

To report issues or discuss any 

matters relating to the public works, 

please contact Taylor Wimpey’s 

Regional Engineering Manager Chris 

Leeson on 0116 281 6400. 

Taylor Wimpey’s report on progress in the village. 

 

 

 

 

Looking for a Registered 

Childminder? 
 

Ofsted Registered & First Aid Qualified 

Availability: 

From birth upwards 
Full Time/Part Time/Term time only 

 Before & After school  

Occasional minding 

Drop off and collect from 

Mawsley Primary school 

For further information please 

contact Adele on: 

adele@mawsleychildcare.co.uk 

01536 799547 / 07521 056455 

mailto:adele@mawsleychildcare.co.uk
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White Knight 
Decorating Ltd 

37 Crescent West, Kettering,  NN16 8AB 

Tel: 01536 312572  

Mob: 07967 235744 
Email: j.white137@btinternet.com 

Formerly J.White Decorating 
  

For all your decorating requirements 

From a quick freshen up to a 5 star 

finish 

Inclusive of Tiling. Coving, Hidden 

trunking for wall mounted TV cables 

And repair plastering. 

  

Friendly and trustworthy service and 

advice 

Free Quotation with no Obligation 

  

  

BBlluuee  WWaatteerr 
 

 

Plumbing & Heating 
 

 

Boiler… Repairs, Servicing, Installations 

Gas Safe registered 

Qualified Engineers 

Professional Service 
Fast Response 

Fully Insured 

Free Estimates  

24hr Emergency 

 

For all your Plumbing, Heating and Gas 

requirements 
 

 

Tel : 07813 702611 
       01536 790831 

Northampton Road, Broughton 
 

 

www.bluewaterplumbingservices.co.uk 

-Fireplaces 
-Bathrooms 
-Tiling 

-Decorating 

 

 

J Millington Home Improvements Ltd 
 

Kitchens, bathrooms, tiling, plastering, carpentry,  
worktop replacements (laminate, wood, solid surface)  

laminate & wood flooring 
 

Julian Millington 
37 Hillside Avenue, Kettering, NN15 6EF 

 

Tel: 01536 484708 
 

Mobile 07976 183 922 
Email: j.millington442@btinternet.com 

 

Call for free quotation - no job too small 

 PROFESSIONAL 

OVEN VALETING 

Steve Buswell 

01933 680 929 / 07711 379177 

Email: steve@goldstarovenvaleting.co.uk 

 

31 Mulso Road, Finedon, Northants NN9 5DP 

www.goldstarovenvaleting.co.uk 

Ovens  Hobs MicrowavesExtractors 

As you know, the village organisations were asked to let 
our local children join in various Olympic Sports events.  
The school’s plan was to enable 160 children to try Short 
Mat Bowls over a period of six weeks.  Needless to say, 
our club was very willing to assist although we did 
wonder how things would turn out bearing in mind that 
most of us are over 60 and the children ranged between 
5 and 7.     

 Well, what a pleasant surprise when they all arrived at 
different times over the six week period.   The children 
were well behaved, well mannered and cheerful.  They 
paid attention to any advice given (although left and 
right did pose problems at times) and tackled the game 
with gusto.   They may have been small in stature but 
their enthusiasm was huge.  They understood that the 

point of the game was to get as near to the jack as 
possible and when someone scored a hit we needed new 
eardrums because the cheering shook the walls!   They 
all did their best and the results were outstanding and 
much enjoyed by all who took part. 

It only remains to say well 
done to all children, 
teachers and helpers who 
took part and to thank you 
all for the wonderful party 
you gave for all the 
organisations at the end of 
the series.   

Mawsley Short Mat Bowls. 

MAWSLEY CHILDREN PLAY SHORT MAT BOWLS 
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New  

Weight Loss          
Challenge 
classes 

starting in 
September... 

Join the 12 week  

 challenge today 
 

Must Pre-register in advance 
www.myweightlosschallenge.com 

 
Call: Tricia 07971 598911 Text: 

'lose4ever' for further info on 
 

Mawsley Weight Loss Challenge 
& 

Wellingborough Weight Loss 

Challenge 

Chiropody / Podiatry Appointments 

Home visits available 
  

All treatments for your foot problems, 
including: Corns, Verrucae, Calluses, Ingrown 

nails, Nail problems, Infections, Flat feet, Fallen 
arches, Aches & pains etc. 

  

Also biomechanical examinations and  
orthotics to achieve correct foot 
alignment and relieve pain in the feet 
and legs. 

For an appointment please contact  

Richard Pullar, (Registered Podiatrist),  
MSSCh. DipPodMed. MBChA 

  

on 01604 880719 or 07734 348178 

1st Mawsley Brownies Unit 

 

Our summer is over, the little we had, and 1st Mawsley Brownies are raring to go with the new term. 

This autumn term will see us working towards our cycling badge, so if you need to be reminded about the Highway Code 

or need a puncture fixed – find a BROWNIE! 

We have also been very lucky to be given a free night of Segway riding at the Willows Nursery – we are looking forward 

to this and can’t wait to see who has the best and worst co-ordination / balance!  

The other fun things we will be getting up to this term are celebrating Halloween and Bonfire Night and having outings 

to the Gang Show, Christmas Panto, making muffins in a cup and fashion outfit from rubbish so…………. 

If you think your daughter would like to join Brownies (we are full at the moment but operate a waiting list) please 

contact us! 

Urgent  need of another helper (to keep us within our child/adult ratios – so if you have some spare time 

(one hour from 18:45 to 19:45 on a Monday evening) to join in with the fun and help out with the unit please contact us: 

Sarah Blackman – 01536 799684 or Sarah.blackman@cmu.nhs.uk 

mailto:Sarah.blackman@cmu.nhs.uk
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Office:  01536 790118 Mobile:  07970607085 Email:  ray.jacobs@horts.co.uk 

People sell a home for many different reasons. Some 
will be looking to move up or down the property 
ladder, some will be relocating for work purposes and 
others may be selling a home on behalf of a family 
member. 

Because people’s reasons for selling can be very 
different, a good estate agent should consider all 
methods of sale in order to get a client the best price 
in the right timescale. 

The traditional method and most common way 
houses are sold in England is by an estate agent 
placing an ‘asking price’ on a property and then trying 
to achieve an offer as close as possible to this figure. 
Although most homes are sold in this way it can be 
time consuming and stressful for the vendors. If you 
reside at the property, you may have to entertain 
quite a number of viewings at times that may often 
be inconvenient until an acceptable offer is achieved. 
Once a sale is agreed, subject to contract, it will 
normally take another eight weeks until exchange. 

In some cases, a better way of gaining interest in a 
property which also often results in achieving a higher 
sale price may be by ‘informal tender’. This method 
means the agent sets a ‘guide price’ only and then 
encourages potential purchasers to place an offer, in 
writing, by a pre-set ‘closing date’. Viewings can be 
done in ‘open house’ style, which means that at set 
times multiple buyers will look around with an estate 
agent. This method of sale has many advantages, as it 
encourages more offers. All buyers need to verify 

their finances and normally only cash buyers or 
people free from chains will offer. The vendor 
remains under no obligation to accept any of the 
offers on the closing date and is still at liberty to sell 
in the traditional way if an acceptable price is not 
achieved. 

Finally we have ‘the auction’. Tried and tested over 
hundreds of years, the auction is the only sure fire 
way to sell a property (or ‘lot’ as it is called) knowing 
that you will have achieved the best price on the day. 
It will also alleviate the worry of the deal falling 
through as contracts are literally exchanged at the fall 
of the hammer. An auction will cost you some upfront 
money, such as a contribution towards the catalogue 
and legal pack (this would still be a cost in other sale 
methods but later in the transaction). The auction 
works well if you set your guide price at around 75% 
of what similar homes are being marketed for. The 
thing to remember is that the more attractive the 
guide price is, the more people will come and bid and 
the more people that bid, the better chances of 
achieving a good sale price. The auction does have a 
safety mechanism in that you will, with the estate 
agent and auctioneer, have set a ‘reserve’ price. This 
figure is kept privately and if the bids do not reach it 
the auctioneer will not sell the ‘lot’. 

So, next time you ask an estate agent out to value a 
property ensure they have access to all means 
necessary in order to achieve the best possible price 
for you. 

Marketing to suit you and your home. 

Sales and enquiries through the roof. 

Desperately need more properties of all  

types for waiting buyers. 

Call Ray Jacobs, your local property 

consultant for Horts Estate Agents, now for  

a free, no obligation, valuation.  

Homes urgently required in Mawsley 

Still unsure whether to use Horts?  

Then check what our previous clients said 
about us on the independent website 

www.allagents.co.uk. 
  

Unhappy with your current agent?  

For an unrivalled personal service who better 
than a fellow villager to sell the dream ( and your 

house ) to our bank of clients?  
  

 

http://www.allagents.co.uk
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£240.00 

£195.00 

 

and ‘ENLIGHTEN WHITEN’ £495 

 

 

The weather that weekend was atrocious. The big event at Kelmarsh Hall 
was cancelled, and fetes and galas across the country were washed out 
but, probably because we were used to wet events by then, Mawsley 
Fete and Cider festival went ahead almost as planned. 

Understandably the Ice Cream van didn’t arrive, the Bouncy Castle man decided that soaking wet bouncy castles 
wouldn’t be any fun for anyone and the straw bales were too wet to sit on but apart from that it was business as usual.. 
As the shadows on the photograph prove the sun actually came out that afternoon.  

The arena events moved from the field to the patio so that Overload Street Dance, Zumba, Day Nursery children and 
Line Dancers had a dry surface to dance on in front of an appreciative crowd both inside and outside the bar. The stalls 
in the Main Hall were kept busy all afternoon, Cider and Pimms flowed and the Rodeo Bull was bucking all afternoon. 
The Mayor and Mayoress spent several hours with us on what turned out to be a very good day for the village and for 
The Centre. 

Congratulations to all involved. 

Mawsley Fete 
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SANDRA 
  

Clothing Alterations & 
Repairs 

Ladies & Gents 
Also  

 Silk Christening wear 
Special Occasions Wear 

Daywear and Handknits f0r 
Babies and Children 

7 Brambleside 
Kettering 
NN16 9BH 01536 521481 

nicki.cambridge@btinternet.com 

Mawsley Village WI   
During the summer break our annual Coach trip was to Sandringham for the 
‘Flower and Craft’ show. What a lovely day we had to look forward to and the 
weather couldn’t have been kinder. A full coach and a lovely breakfast stop at 
Caithness Crystal where I think more shopping was done than eating!!  A brilliant 
time was had with two of our trippers shaking hands with Prince Charles no less!! 
We then had tea at a nearby Norfolk WI who really did us proud. We were a weary 
but happy bunch going home. Looking forward to next year. 

Our next meetings are: 

 September 12th  ‘Northamptonshire and the Gunpowder Plot’  with 
Malcolm Deacon. A topical and interesting subject. 

 October 10th Our AGM for members to vote in a new Committee. This is 
for members only or anyone wishing to join and benefit from 3 extra 
months free! 

We welcome any ladies who would like to come along to our meetings. We are a 
friendly group and welcome new faces so give us a try. Refreshments are included 
in the admission fee of £3. Call 791186 for details. 

 

 

Sprechen Sie 

Deutsch? 
 Do you need help with German 

GCSE or A Level?  
 Or would you like to master 

essential German for your job 
or own business transactions?  

 

As a fluent, experienced tutor 
and teacher of 14 years, I can 

offer you hourly sessions in the 
comfort of your own home. 

Sessions start at £20 per 
hour  at weekends and evening 

times to suit.  If you are 
interested call me, Steve King, 

on 790429 to discuss. 
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Ian Ramsay 
Quality Decorator 

For all your interior & exterior  
decorating  

  Friendly, professional & reliable service 
  

  

Interior & Exterior House Painting 
 Skirting and Dado  

 Wallpaper Hanging   
Floor & Wall Tiling  Coving       

Flat Pack Assembly 
Please ask for any other requirements not listed 

  

Very Competitive Rates Satisfaction 
Guaranteed 

 For  free, no obligation, estimate please call  

07899 814014 Or call at: 9 Padman’s 

Close, Mawsley 

References provided. Fully insured. 

  

  

  

  

Semi-retired Landscaper now available for annual garden 

maintenance contracts   

Garden Maintenance; However large or small your garden 

is I provide the service to realise your gardens potential so 

let me look after your garden for a set service fee of £50 

per month with scheduled visits for grass cutting and 

ground maintenance   

Only a few places left 

FREE YOUR TIME FOR JUST £50 per month  
THAT’S EQUIVALENT TO ONLY £11.54 per week 

 
Also if desired I can do quarterly maintenance & 

individual bespoke work   
 

Call Simon on 07976 965425 
 10 Main Street, Mawsley 

  

  

MAWSLEY GARDEN 

MAINTENANCE 

The Coffee Club has 

continued with its regular meetings and 
outings. We have enjoyed coffee at The 
Centre at Mawsley followed by a 
delicious lunch also at The Centre. The 
food was very good and much enjoyed by everyone. I am 
sure we will want to do this again in the near future. We have 
also had our annual Garden Party which raised  £65.80 for 
the National Association for the Blind.  The rain held off and it 
was good to be outside for one of our annual events. 
 
Seventeen of our members went on a coach trip to 
Buckingham Palace in August. We all had a great time and 
fortunately we did not have to endure the three 
thunderstorms that you had in Mawsley on that day. We 
arrived just in time for the changing of the guard; some even 
had time to take a taxi for some retail therapy in Harrods. 
Our tour of the Palace commenced at 1.30p.m. What a place! 
We were fortunate to see the latest exhibition of some of the 
royal diamonds, tiaras and the small crown that Queen 
Victoria and others wore and all followed by tea in the 
Garden Restaurant - very nice even though the scones were 
£4.75 each!!! 
 
On Saturday September 1st, thirteen of our members went 
off to the Portobello Road Antiques market.  
 
If any of you are interested in knowing just what the Coffee 
Club is then please telephone Molly 790781 or Jean 799490. 

Message from Mawsley Medical 

Flu Vaccines 

A reminder that we are fast approaching the Flu 
vaccination period in the surgery. We are expecting 
vaccine supplies from the 3rd week of September so 
please visit our web site www.mawsleymedical.co.uk 
for information about flu clinics which will have the 
latest information from the 3rd week of September 
onwards. 

 If you suffer with asthma, chronic heart disease, Renal 
failure, COPD and Bronchitis, Cancer or if you are 65 
years and over then you are entitled to receive a flu 
vaccine. If you are unsure about whether you are 
entitled to a free flu vaccine then please contact the 
surgery and we will be able confirm this for you and 
offer you an appointment. Due to the Department of 
Health strict guidance on a patient’s entitlement to a 
flu vaccine, we cannot offer them to patients not 
meeting the above criteria. Please check with Boots or 
Tesco Pharmacy who may be able to help. 

Please be aware that we will not be sending out 
reminder letters this year due to the high cost of 
postage, instead we will redirect the funds to provide 
clinics on a couple of Saturday mornings and one late 
evening. 
 

Angene Kane,  Practice Manager. 

http://www.mawsleymedical.co.uk/
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What a summer it’s been! We’ve had some memorable times at church and as 
a community. During the summer we had several informal semi-spontaneous 
gatherings, Stanwick Lakes for a picnic, someone's home for supper, another 
for lunch and a group walked to the pub for a meal. As people went on holiday 
others stepped in to help with services. Some went to a festival together and 
just managed to survive the raining. And now we look forward to the autumn 
and new groups starting. 
 
In the coming weeks we will continue to meet on Sundays at 10:30am.There is 
a service each week apart from the first Sunday in the month when we have 
bacon rolls and a relaxed time to meet together. There is always a quiet space 

for individuals to reflect and pray and something organised to do with the children. 
 
There are organised children’s groups on Sunday mornings twice a month and the other week is an all-age service. 
We have also started our weekly groups up again after the summer. These are times to meet up and share life together. 
It’s a great way to explore more about life and faith with others who are doing the same thing. So if you would like to 
know more about how to get involved or find a place to belong then come along on a Sunday or call Richard or Mandy 
(790140) 
 
For more traditional services you can go to Cransley or Broughton Churches. Again ask for details. 
 

Services in Mawsley all at 10:30am 
1st Sunday SPACE on Sunday - a cafe with bacon rolls and tea or coffee. 
2nd Sunday Worship with children’s groups 
3rd Sunday All-age worship followed by shared lunch 
4th Sunday Communion with children’s groups 
5th Sunday Parish service in Cransley  

 

  Petrol and Diesel MOTs 

 Servicing and Repairs to any make, old and new 

 Full diagnostic service 

 Air conditioning service and refresh 

 Clutches, brakes, welding, exhausts, shocks 

 Free local collection and delivery or run-back service available 

 For friendly and efficient service or advice please call 

01536 790901 
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 Crime on the increase 

It was good to have PCSO Margaret Lawson and 
PC Martin Penhallow at last week’s Parish 
Council meeting to provide the latest crime 
figures and discuss them with Councillors and 
residents. The news wasn’t good. 

There were 16 crimes in Mawsley last month 
including burglaries, theft from vehicles and of 
vehicles. Old Gorse Way appears to have been 
a  particular target at the end of August. 

The message from the officers was that in this 
warmer weather residents are more likely to be 
careless about leaving doors and windows 
open and opportunists will take advantage of 
any insecurity. We were told of thefts from 
open garages and homes while residents were 
at home mowing the back lawn or upstairs in 
the house.   

Even locked up and over garage doors are 
relatively easy to open. The officers advised 
that padlocked bolts through the frame are the 
best way of making them secure. They also told 
us that everyone under suspicion of theft is 
scanned at the police station for SmartWater, 
so this is still a useful way of protecting your 
property. 

Message from PC Penhallow 
 
My message this month is about making sure that 
people leave their vehicles, home and garages 
secure.  
 
We have had a spate of burglaries/thefts in Mawsley and all but 2 were 
insecure.  
 
This also includes not leaving valuables on display in your home and 
vehicle and making sure you are vigilant at all times with security, even 
when you're out washing your car or mowing the grass. Please don't 
leave unattended vehicles, homes, businesses and garages insecure. It 
only takes a minute for someone to walk in and take a laptop or mobile 
phone etc. Remember you may not be insured if you leave property 
insecure.  
 
The police have increased patrols in the area and are investigating all 
the crimes, but please don't make easy for them. Always think 
SECURITY.     
 

PC 1243 Martin Penhallow  
Telephone 03000 111 222,    

101 or 999 in an emergency  

Email:   martin.penhallow@northants.pnn.police.uk   

Have your say 

On the 15th November a Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) for Northamptonshire 

will be elected and will replace Northamptonshire Police Authority. 

  

The Police and Crime Commissioner will be accountable for how crime is tackled across the County, and it is their 

role to represent the views of the public in relation to policing. A key area of their work will be around how they 

involve the public in their decision making. 

  

Therefore Northamptonshire Police and Police Authority are asking you to have your say on policing and 

community safety.  

  

You can do this by: 

Taking part on our online survey by going onto www.northants.police.uk 

Requesting a postal version of the survey, for copies of the survey please contact Jane Follows on 01604 888113  

Or if you would prefer to respond collectively with friends or family, or as part of a group, you can request a 

“have your say” pack from Jane Follows on 01604 888113 

Alternatively you can post your comments on the Police Facebook page www.facebook.com/northantspolice 

 

The feedback from this consultation will help inform the PCC when setting their priorities for crime and policing for 

2013/14. In addition the feedback will also help inform the work of the 6 Community Safety Partnerships across the 

County (Community Safety Partnerships consist of, in addition to the Police and Police Authority, representatives 

from local councils, NHS, Probations and others).   

The deadline date for taking part in this consultation is the 5th October 2012. 

http://www.northants.police.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/northantspolice
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Mawsley Villagers Association (MVA) 
mva@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Bob Littler 791447 
Other positions vacant 
   
Mawsley Parish Council 
pc@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Cllr. Peter Thomas 07809 074469  
Deputy Chair: Cllr. Clare Farthing 799041 
Clerk: Diana MacCarthy 
mawsleyclerk@tiscali.co.uk 
  
The Centre @ Mawsley  
Manager, Jane Twisleton 799528 
www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
jane@thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
  
Mawsley CP School  799182 
Headteacher: Mrs Elaine Wright 
  
Mawsley Medical   791300 
 
Mawsley Church 
Rev'd Richard Priestley & 
Rev'd Mandy Priestley 
rpriestley@mac.com   790140 
 
 

Next News & Views will be out 
on 24th October 

  

Copy date is  

Friday 12th October 

Adverts and newsletter items to  

Pat Rowley  
Tel: 791881    

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

MAWSLEY NEWS & VIEWS is produced, on a 
voluntary basis, for Mawsley Villagers Assoc Ltd. It is 

distributed to almost 900 homes in Mawsley.  All 
profit  goes into village funds. You can also read it on 

the village website: mawsleyvillage.co.uk  

Housing Benefit, Council Tax Benefit and 
DWP Drop in Surgery in the bar/lounge of 

The Centre at Mawsley on:  
11th October   

11.30 am to 12.30 pm 

 

Advice given on: 
how to claim, benefit entitlement,  

reporting changes in circumstances, 
and any other council issues. 

 
We also do referrals for:  
Attendance Allowance,  

Pension Credit  
or  Disability Living Allowance  

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 
Dave Cross david.a.cross@gmail.com 
  
Kettering Borough Council 

Cllr. Jim Hakewill 01858 467686 
jimhakewill@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Cllr. Cliff Morton 
cliffmoreton@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Community Development Officer  
Tim Bellamy  534355 
timbellamy@kettering.gov.uk 

  
Northamptonshire County Council 
Cllr. Jim Harker 01604 236982 
jharker@northamptonshire.gov.uk 
  
MP Philip Hollobone 
0207 2198373 or 07979 850126 
hollobonep@parliament.uk  
 
Taylor Wimpey 
Chris Leeson 0116 281 6400 
 
Mawsley News & Views Editor 
Pat Rowley 791881 
rowleypj@btinternet.com 

 

Mawsley website 

www.mawsleyvillage.co.uk 

Mawsley Contact Details  

Mobile Library 

Despite the reduction in 
the county’s mobile 
library service  it 
continues to visit 
Mawsley regularly. 

The library parks on 
School Road, near the top 
of Cowslip Hill, and comes on the second Sunday of 
the month from 2.15 - 3.15pm. 

The next visit will be on 14th October. 

mailto:rpriestley@mac.com

